[bookmark: _GoBack]MODERATORS REQUEST for a REMOTE TOWN MEETING

October 27, 2020
To:  Daniel Lee, Chairman Town of Holbrook Board of Selectman and members 

Dear Board of Selectmen,
In accordance with Section 8  of Massachusetts Session Law Acts of 2020 Chapter 92 entitled “AN ACT RELATIVE TO  MUNICIPAL GOVERNANCE DURING THE COVID-19 EMERGENCY” I determine that at this time it is not possible to safely assemble the Town Meeting Members and interested members of the public in a common location while complying with any applicable state or local orders, directives or guidance concerning public assemblies for the purpose of conducting a Town Meeting and I request that the Board of Selectman call for a representative town meeting to be held through remote participation.   
I certify to the best of my ability that I have tested the proposed remote system - Zoom Webinar by Zoom Video Communications, Inc. - and find that the platform satisfactorily enables the Town Meeting to be conducted in substantially the same manner as if the meeting occurred in person at a physical location and in accordance with the operational and functional requirements set forth in Chapter 92 Section 8.  
I confirm that I have consulted with Jim O’Mara, Interim Town Administrator/ADA coordinator for federal Americans with Disabilities Act compliance.  Requests for accommodations may be made to the Town Administrator’s office. 
Sincerely,

James Curran – Moderator Town of Holbrook
cc.
Jim O’Mara – Interim Town Administrator
Emily Martin – Assistant to the Town Administrator
Jeanmarie Tarara – Town Clerk
David Deluca – Town Counsel  





